[image: ]
Parent Forum Agenda
Tuesday 11th January 2022 
9.30-10.30am on Zoom
Attending: Rachel Chapman, Wendy Taylor, Liz Webber (mins), SW, AS, CA, PK, EH, DB, SB, TT, LH, GD, DD, ST, CH, MW, GW, TO, NS, TH, CS, WF, TH
Welcome & introductions
Liz opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to the school before asking everyone to introduce themselves to the meeting.
Headteacher’s Welcome
Liz welcomed Rachel to the school and Rachel shared a little bit of her story and also her priorities in starting in her new role. 

Rachel has lived in Wycombe most of her life.  She is married to Dave and they have 4 older children, who are working, studying or in sixth form. They are all taller than Rachel and Rachel is 5ft 9! Rachel has been working in teaching for many years in a variety of roles from teacher and SENCO to Assistant and then Deputy Head. Rachel has worked in both primary and secondary schools. Most of Rachel’s years in teaching have been at Alfriston School, which is a is a day and boarding school for girls catering for pupils with a wide range of special educational needs and disabilities, between the ages of 11 and 18. Rachel loves musical theatre, baking, reading and art.

Rachel’s top priorities are:
1. Relationships – building good relationships with the children, staff and parents, as well as the wider community. This will give Rachel a good understanding of the needs of our children, staff and parents and how we can meet them as best we can. 
2. Learning – Rachel wants to ensure that our learning is the very best quality for the children. 
3. Finances and budgets – Rachel wants to ensure that there is enough funding for the school and to meet the needs of our children. 

Rachel shared how she has already been meeting with the children, including having breakfast with Red Kite children and has enjoyed getting to know them. 

Rachel is delighted to meet parents at the forum today and looks forward to meeting others soon. 

Rachel shared how she has already arranged meetings with local councilors and is working on raising the profile of the school within the local community and with local businesses.  
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Liz shared about the upcoming Parent events including:

· Sensory Workshop on 25th January online with Geri, OT at the school from 9.30-11am
· Asian Families Coffee Morning on 1st February from 9.15-10.30am. This is geared towards our Asian Families, however all are welcome to attend. This is likely to be held online. 
· How to Use ERIC to help your child with toileting by Helen Watts, School Nurse, on 11th February at 10am. Helen will take parents through the ERIC website which has lots of advice and help for parents of children with bowel or bladder problems. 
· Teen Life, a 6-week course for parents of teenagers with an autism diagnosis, which starts after half term. This is an excellent course from the National Autistic Society. 
· Cakes and Bakes from around the world – Liz shared how we would like to have a cultural celebration of the different diversities of the families at our school with a coffee morning, where parents bring homemade cake from their culture. This will be nearer to the Easter holidays.

One parent asked if the training and workshops will continue be held online as working parents find this helpful. Liz explained that ideally there will be a mix of online and in person as some parents prefer online and some prefer in person. 

One parent asked if the sessions could be recorded so that they can watch them later. Liz explained that where possible we will try to do this, but it also depends on who is attending and if they are happy to be recorded. Liz mentioned about potentially recording short videos about different subjects to add to the website for parents to access in their own time. Liz asked if this would be helpful. Many parents agreed that it would be. 

Liz asked parents to let her know if there are any specific training or workshops they would like to attend. Please let Liz know via e-mail to lwebber@chilternwood.bucks.sch.uk 

Parent Volunteers 

Liz and Sally, one of our Parent Volunteers, shared about the work of the Parent Volunteers. They are a team of parents who help with jobs at the school, including laminating, cutting out things for the teachers, working in the library and gardening work. 

Liz encouraged parents to contact her if they are interested in joining the team. 

For the first half of this term, our Parent volunteers will be not meeting in person due to the COVID situation, which school is monitoring. 

AOB /questions from parents 

School was asked to give an update on the COVID situation and policy. Parents were reassured that if there is a case in the class then parents will be informed (but not with specific names of children). Parents in these classes will be asked to lateral flow test their children, however we are aware that this may be difficult and may not be achievable. As before classes are bubbled and our teenagers, where they can, are being asked to wear masks. Staff are wearing masks in class and communal areas and good hygiene (handwashing) is being used/ encouraged throughout the school. 

Liz reminded parents that the Forum is a space for them to bring their questions, thoughts and ideas about the school and that they can ask for items to be added to the agenda. Wendy asked if parents would like to have more information about Respite care. Parents agreed that this would be good and will go on the agenda for the next forum after half term.  

One parent mentioned their issues with the taxi service. They were encouraged to contact the SEN transport team at Bucks County Council as they deal with the taxis. 

Another personal issue was raised and the parent was advised that the school would be in contact with them after the meeting. Liz reminded everyone that the Forum is not for personal issues, but is a space for parents to bring their ideas, questions and views about the school. 

Several parents shared feedback on their children’s enjoyable time at the school, and particularly how much the children love the swimming and forest school. 

Liz closed the meeting at 10.30am. 
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